

21st March 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

We wanted to start by saying a huge **thank you** to everyone who attended our recent Parents' Evening. It was fantastic to see so many of you there, and we hope you're as proud of your child's progress as we are. Your support and involvement means the world to us and make such a difference in your child's education.

Apologies to our Year 5 and Reception parents: due to unforeseen circumstances, we will be rescheduling your Parents' Evening. We will be in touch soon with the new dates and times, so please keep an eye out for that information.

Thank you again for your continued support and understanding. If you have any questions or need further information, don't hesitate to reach out. We're always here to help!

I would be extremely grateful if you could complete our Parents Questionnaire so that we can continue to improve our school further. Please click on the link below.

Mrs Tunnicliffe

Parent View

We would be grateful if you would complete our parent questionnaire. Your views are important to us and help us to improve further. Please click here to share your feedback..

Report from Pupil Chaplains:

Every Wednesday, 8 children from KS2 are chosen to visit the prayer room. In the prayer room we play calming music so they can reflect and spend time with God. We also give a worksheet for the children to complete based around the Gospel. This has been very successful and enjoyed by the children. Reported by Amelie.

Year 5 Report on their Greek Day:

Our Greek day was a lot of fun. We made our own Greek coins out of clay and had the chance to look at lots of artefacts. We learned about Sparta and Athens and at the end we voted on which state (polis) we would like to live in. Apparently, Athens was the richest polis in Ancient Greece. Sparta was very strict and if you were a man you had to be a warrior. At dinnertime we had some Greek food, this made us feel like we were actually in Ancient Greece. We also got to see Franky dressed up as a Spartan warrior! So overall, we had an amazing time and would like to thank Penelope our visitor for teaching us all of these amazing facts. Reported by Elyssa and Arthur.

Choral Speaking:

Our Year 5 students recently took part in the Choral Speaking Festival and gave an **outstanding performance**! They worked together as a team, looked extremely smart, and thoroughly enjoyed the event. With 80 classes participating, our Holy Family students truly rose to the occasion and shone brightly. We're thrilled to announce that their hard work and dedication have earned them a trophy, which will be presented at the Queen Elizabeth Hall at the start of April. Well done, Year 5!

Match Report: Holy Family V's Higher Failsworth

Overall the score was 1- 1. It was an even game which could have gone either way. Man of the Match for Holy Family was Adeola, he won every challenge in the second half and never gave up! In the first half, Higher Failsworth were the most dominant team, however Holy Family quickly snapped back into action with an equalising goal.

Reported by Finley and David.

The girls team also played against Higher Failsworth. The final score was 0-0. We played well as a team. Women of the Match were Remi and Oliwia for great defence and determination to score. It was a great game, enjoyed by all.

Reported by Darcy, Oliwia and Mia.

Upcoming Events	
Wednesday 26 th March	Year 6 trip to the Lowry
Friday 28 th March (9:30am)	Mother's Day coffee morning
Tuesday 8 th April 2:30pm	Clarinet Easter performance
Wednesday 16 th April	The pupils are invited to bring in their Easter bonnets and gardens.
Thursday 17 th April	School closes at 1:30pm